
Student Cell Phone / Electronics Policy

ASAThrive provides web-enabled devices to all students for instructional purposes. Therefore,
no cell phones are required. All cell phones and other electronic devices that are brought to
school are at the sole discretion of the student and family and are to be turned off and placed in
designated classroom storage once students arrive on campus. Cell phones are not to be taken
out of designated storage until school is dismissed.

Nostudent shall use an electronic device with camera, video or voice recording function in a way
or under circumstances which infringe the privacy rights of other students. Confiscated
electronic devices shall be stored by school employees in a secure manner. Students are
responsible for personal electronic devices they bring to school. The school shall not be
responsible for loss, theft or destruction of any such device brought onto school property.

If a student is caught using a cell phone or other electronic device during school hours, the
following procedures will follow:

● First Offense: Students are reminded of school policy and warned of consequences.

● Second Offense: Item is confiscated, parent notified, and item given to Administration.
Students may pick the item up at the end of the school day.

● Third Offense: Item confiscated and parents notified. Parents must pick up the item.

● More than Three Offenses: Item confiscated and parents notified. Parent conference
will be held to determine other means of correction.

ASAThrive is not responsible for lost, damaged, or stolen cell phones and/or electronic devices
that are brought to school, nor are we responsible for the inappropriate use of these devices
outside school hours.
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